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The Sustainable Communities Plan launched in February 2003 introduced a requirement for all stock-holding local authorities to submit option appraisals (OA) to Government Regional Offices (GOs) for sign off. Guidance for local authorities ‘Delivering Decent Homes – Option Appraisal’ was issued by ODPM in June 2003 and set out the criteria against which option appraisals would be assessed.

The Government Office for the East of England and the Community Housing Task Force (CHTF) have been working with you on this process and we have now received your final OA submission and supporting documents for Large Scale Voluntary Transfer (LSVT) as your chosen option.

It is our view that the OA submitted has been carried out as set out in the ODPM’s guidance and meets the criteria set out in Annex D of that guidance.  However, we would like you to develop a Change Management Plan and would be grateful if you would provide a copy of this document when completed.

As you progress it is essential that your efforts and the hard work of stakeholders feed into the successful delivery of your chosen option.  In particular your consultation with all stakeholders and the involvement of tenants should continue with regular reviews and updates of the strategies you produced as part of the option appraisal.  Your management of and project plan for delivery of the chosen option should reflect the key tasks being carried forward from the option appraisal stage and will need to take account of developments in national, regional and sub-regional policies. With regards to your Change Management Plan, we are keen to see this expanded into a full project plan, with relevant lead officers identified for key actions. We will be working closely with you to review progress on a regular basis. 

Solma Ahmed, your CHTF adviser, will continue to work with you to provide advice and assistance as required to enable delivery of the selected option.

Should you wish to meet to discuss our assessment any further please contact either myself or Matt Delve who will make the necessary arrangements.

Yours sincerely

martin lutman

Head of Housing


